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10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER

I was grateful for your letter of 24 December

about your messages to General Jaruzelski and to

President Brezhnev.

Before replying, I wanted to see what progress was

made in our discussions with our European partners in

the New Year. You obviously had a good meeting with

Helmut Schmidt earlier this week, and he will have

given you an account of the meeting of the Ten Foreign

Ministers in Brussels on 4 January. The task of

reconciling views and interests among ten different

countries is never easy and you will be aware of some

particular difficulties in this case. Nevertheless,

the outcome as reflected in the Ten's Communique is

better than seemed likely at one stage and reflects

ideas for which we fought hard.

I hope we shall be able to go further in the

consultations which lie ahead. The statement in the


Communique that:

"other measures will be considered as the situation

in Poland develops, in particular concerning

credit and economic assistance to Poland and

measures concerning the Community's commercial

policy with regard to the USSR"
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will be helpful in this connection. The last word

has not been said. We shall certainly be pushing

in the same direction as you, believing as I do in

the importance of the Western Alliance and the way

of life for which we stand.

We must ensure that the focus of attention is

directed where it belongs - at a blatant example of

the failure of the Soviet system and Soviet ideas -

and not at differences between Alliance partners

whose aims are identical.

1981 was an eventful year for us all. I send

you my warm regards and best wishes for 1982.

The President of the United States of America
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